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BY PRIORITY POST 
December 21, 2007 
 
 
Mr. Cameron Ross 
Algoma Mutual Insurance Company 
131 Main St. 
Thessalon, ON  P0R 1L0 
 
Dear Mr. Ross: 
 
Re:  Application for Standard Offer Program Licence 
 Board File Number EB-2007-0961 
 
This will acknowledge receipt on December 20, 2007 of your application for an 
electricity generator licence under the Standard Offer Program.  The Board has 
assigned File Number EB-2007-0961 to this matter.  
 
On December 5, 2006 the Government of Ontario filed an amendment to Ontario 
Regulation 161/99 under the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 exempting 
generators from the need to be licensed as owners or operators of generation 
facilities that have a name plate capacity rating of equal to or less than 500 kW.  
The regulation also exempts these generators from the need to obtain a licence 
to sell electricity if the generation is contracted in the Standard Offer Program 
currently being implemented by the Ontario Power Authority. 
 
Accordingly, the Board is returning the documentation received on December 20, 
2007.  Please find attached your application.   
 
Please direct any questions relating to this application to our market operations 
hotline at 416-440-7604 or email at market.operations@oeb.gov.on.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by  
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 


